Tri Parish Council Minutes

July 18, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Father led us in prayer. Susan and Alan Jones provided dinner.

Meeting called to order at 5:40 p.m.. Joyce Majure, Dick Clifford, Father Les, Bill Neumayer, Tammy Hasenoehrl, Deb Snyder, and Father Dat Vu were present.  
Pat Crisler was present from the diocese. He discussed finances with the diocese. 

1. Funds will be put in the diocese account. 

2. 70% of funds pledged or in assets needed in order to break ground.  50% of appraised value of the building assets can be used towards the 70%. 

3. Bills are approved at local level and paid by the diocese. Diocese will give us a monthly statement that will be separate building fund account. Smaller items can be paid at the local level and then the diocese will reimburse the parish out of the diocese account. 

4. Tri Parish Council chooses commercial appraiser. Diocese doesn’t have to approve but is good to let them know who the appraiser is.

5. Bill asked if diocese would help financially with keeping St Stans as a historical site. Pat was not aware that the diocese provides any help with historical sites. 

6. Father Les, asked if it’s possible to look at local family to buy St. Stans and keep it as a chapel? Pat indicated that it was a possibility. 

7. Pat indicated 5% of land cost will be added to our mortgage annually. 

8. Pat presented a list of architects the diocese has used. Architects fee can be negotiated.


9. Project will need to be presented to the Finance Council, Building Council, and Liturgical Council at the diocese level.
Deacon George and Caroline Canney were present to discuss facilitating parish meetings on August 6th St Stan’s, 7th Our Lady of Lourdes, and 8th at St James at 7 p.m.  Bill explained the process and purpose of these three meetings.
The participants previewed a PowerPoint presentation created by Fr. Les on the history of the three parishes.
Deb will look into the availability at LCSC on 8/13.  She will ask Tammy to check if LHS is available on 8/13 as a second location choice for the Tri-Parish Meeting (Catechetical & Programming Meeting/Leave-Taking #2).  Bill will check with Ken on availability other that 8/13, if we cannot find an available location for a 8/13 meeting.
Next meeting will be determined after Bill’s call to Ken.  He will email a confirmation of the next TPC meeting at 5:15 p.m.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
